
4-H Notes 
October 30, 2020 

What’s New! 
Can Halloween Be Safe? 
Halloween has enough spooks and scares without worrying about catching a virus. 
Can Halloween Be Safe 
 
Winter Leadership Camp Survey 
With the COVID-19 pandemic, Winter Leadership Camp is going to look different this year.  We’re 
starting to plan Winter Leadership Camp 2021 and our team is looking for some feedback from potential 
participants regarding the camp.  If you have youth in grade 6+ in your family, can you please take five 
minutes and answer some questions in a short survey https://forms.gle/xywwDWxK21vmnixs8 to help 
with the planning process?  Please complete the survey by November 11.  Thanks in advance for your 
help!   
  
Livestock Updates for 2021 
Mark your calendar for a “Livestock Update” Thursday, November 19th, 2020 7:00pm-815pm. 
This is a Zoom webinar for Fair boards, Superintendents, Livestock /Sales Committees, Extension 
Personnel AND Agri-Science teachers (FFA). 
Livestock Update 
 
Registration Open for 2020 Wisconsin 4-H Virtual Meats Judging Contest  
This virtual contest will test the knowledge of youth in placement of carcass and retail cut classes, 
carcass grading, and retail cut identification. Juniors (age 8-13) and Seniors (age 14-19) are invited to 
register as individuals to participate and display their meat evaluation and oral reasoning skills in this 
competitive educational experience.  

Sunday, November 22nd, 2:30-5:30pm 

No cost to enter! Register by November 16 at this link: 
https://uwmadison.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_b9fY5uiTD3uBvk9 

More information at https://fyi.extension.wisc.edu/wi4haganimalscience/livestock/ 

In Case You Missed It! 
4-H Enrollment/Re-Enrollment is Now Open! 
4-H enrollment is now open!  Returning members will have until Sunday, November 15 to re-enroll.  
Enrollment fees are reduced this year and are $10 for 4-H members and $11 for 4-H members in the 
horse project (an additional $1 for insurance).  Enrollment fees are paid directly to your 4-H club.  The 
enrollment software, 4-H Online, has been updated to version 2.0 and there are some changes. The 
enrollment software, 4-H Online, has been updated to version 2.0 and there are some changes and 
there are some glitches/bugs that are in the process of being fixed by the developers. 
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Please Read Before Enrolling! 
• The 4HOnline System will no longer support Internet Explorer 10 and older versions, due to 

security concerns. It also does not support Safari version 6 and older versions due to the same 
security concerns.  Please update your browser to: IE version 11, or use Chrome, Firefox, Safari 
Version 7 and newer or another preferred browser to access the system. We apologize for any 
inconvenience. 

• Youth will only be able to see the projects that are open to enrollment for them.  For example, a 
youth in grades K-2 will only see Cloverbuds 1, 2, 3 and 4.  By the way, Cloverbuds should enroll 
in 1 (first year), 2 (second year) or 3 (third year).  We do not use Cloverbuds 4. 

• If you are home schooled, choose an equivalent grade when enrolling.  Do not choose “Not in 
School”.  For youth in their final year and no longer in high school choose “Post High School 
Education”.   

• 18 and 19-year-old members who are enrolling are getting a screen asking them if they want to 
be a Club Member or a Volunteer – choose Club Member.  The software developers are working 
on a fix. 

• Families cannot add/remove projects after enrolling.  Please contact Wendi or Kevin for 
adding/removing projects.  

• Only adults with the role of “Project Leader” can select projects. 
•  In 2.0 all youth can select a volunteer type when selecting a project, so a separate project 

selection for Yth Ldr is no longer needed. 
• The new version collects birth dates for adults and version 1.0 did not.  All adult birth dates are 

currently entered as 1/1/1920 and only our office can correct that.  For adults, if you would like 
the correct birth date entered please send your name and birth date to Wendi or Kevin. 

• 4-H Main Leaders do not currently have the ability to confirm enrollments.  All enrollments will 
be confirmed by the Extension office. 

• If you have any questions or have trouble enrolling please contact either 4-H Youth 
Development Educator, Kevin Palmer, at kevin.palmer@wisc.edu or 920-242-5448 or Extension 
Program Assistant, Wendi Holschbach, at wendiholschbach@co.manitowoc.wi.us or 920-683-
4169. 

 
To re-enroll go here:   
https://v2.4honline.com   
 
If you need help or need more information about enrollment like the 4-H Online 2.0 Enrollment Guide or 
the 4-H Project Guide go here:  
https://manitowoc.extension.wisc.edu/4-h-youth-development/4-h-online-enrollment/ 
 
4-H Online 2.0 does not collect 4-H project literature order information.  Please go here to order 4-H 
project literature:  
https://forms.gle/b1hmUMZjMUVC71uH9 
 
4-H Pinewood Derby on Hold! 
Unfortunately, after scheduling car building workshops and starting to work on getting everything 
organized for the Pinewood Derby race this month, we were forced to put everything on hold with the 
rapidly increasing COVID-19 numbers in our area.  At some point, we are going to run this race!  Please 
stay tuned to 4-H Notes for further Pinewood Derby updates in the coming months. 
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Join Us on Facebook! 
Manitowoc County 4-H  
Extension, Manitowoc County  
 4-H Camp TaPaWingo 

Reminder: Deadlines for articles 
Updates to the Manitowoc County 4-H website are done on a weekly basis. 
Please send your updates by Mondays at noon to wendiholschbach@co.manitowoc.wi.us . 
If you have specific questions, concerns, or suggestions for our 4-H Youth Development Educator, please 
send those emails directly to Kevin Palmer kevin.palmer@wisc.edu. 
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